

Head Teacher Mr. R. Baker

Dear Parent/Guardian,

# Archdiocese of Birmingham ST. WILFRID'S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL & NURSERY UNIT

Shawsdale Road, Birmingham, B36 8LY.

Telephone: 0121 675 3319

E-mail: <a href="mailto:enquiry@stwilfrd.bham.sch.uk">enquiry@stwilfrd.bham.sch.uk</a> Website: <a href="mailto:www.stwilfrd.bham.sch.uk">www.stwilfrd.bham.sch.uk</a>

## Newsletter No 39- 19th July, 2019

Final newsletter of this academic year!

Another busy week with the choir performing at Symphony Hall — a super performance. Congratulations too to Liam (5M) who played his clarinet in the Woodwind Ensemble on Sunday.

Nursery 'Celebration Assembly' – our youngest children doing so well and making everyone so proud.

The children enjoyed the school disco — our thank you to the children for being great this year and then our 'Leavers Mass' today where we said goodbye and good luck to our Year 6 children.

#### 100% Attendance

Congratulations to Bilha, Angel, Lily-Mae, Mary, Nicardo, Deron, Scott, Jeremy, Jay, Debora, Paul, Naomi, Jordan, Gabriele, Jaiden, Riley Go, Kiera D, Jeremiah, Eunice, Miley-Louise, Tyreek, Charlotte, Zach, Kiera C, Danai, Antwaine, Esther, Leo E, Joel-Eli, Andrius, Riley Gr, William, Eva-Grace, Ann, Peter and Paola who managed to be in school every single day! They were rewarded with a Happy Meal and a trip to see 'The Queen's Corqi'.

### Wise Up Summer Term Winners

Winners of the £10 cinema vouchers for attendance of 97% were:

Michael T, Joel R, Noah, Leona, Aidan, Ahmed, Michael K, Mateen, Wiktoria, Ellie-Mae, Gabriele, Naomi, Paris, Leah Wil Jasmine, Rida, William, Nevaeh, Daniel Adeo and Sienna.

#### **End of Year Reports**

These were sent out on Monday. Please make sure you have them and please return the comment sheet.

## School Uniform

For September please note that school uniform is BLACK, SENSIBLE SHOES not trainers.

Uniform can be ordered with My Clothing Limited by visiting <a href="http://myclothing.com">http://myclothing.com</a>. Uniform will be 'Summer Uniform' for the first few weeks — hopefully it will still be warm!

#### Values and Virtues

Congratulations to Kayla (2M) and Saadie (5M) who are the winners of our 'Intentional and Prophetic' certificates this week.

#### <u>Vacancy</u>

A position has become available to join Our Lady and all Saints Multi Academy Company as a MAC Development Project Manager. Please visit our school website for further details.

## **Behaviour Awards:**

Green Badge: Antonia

Pink Badges: Leona, Lacie-Jai, Demi-Louise, Daniel O, Jay

Purple Badges: Lexie, Daisi, Ann, Haris, Rhubie-Eve, Delilah, Wiktoria

<u>Red Badges:</u> Sabontu, Alessia, Gabriel, Narcisa, Kimberley, Niall H, Adrian, Nathaniel <u>Lilac Badges:</u> Olivia-Jean, Archie N, Elisha, Charmaine, Iga, Grace, Benisson, Ella, Hanan

Yellow Badge: Olivia L-R <u>Dark Blue Badge:</u> Miley-Louise

Orange Badges: Mayla, Eliezer, Aryan, Zane

White Badge: Michael T

Silver Badges: Alexandru, Michael T, Ellie-May















### STAR AWARDS AND MERIT CERTIFICATES THIS WEEK

Nursery	Haniya, Hurairah
Reception CT	Whole class
Reception SS	Whole class
Year 1LP	Whole class, Mayla
Year 1R	Vanessa, Kaydan
Year 2M	Whole class
Year 2R	Whole class
Year 3B	Whole class
Year 3M	Whole class
Year 4B	Whole class, Harafa, Sahar
Year 4G	Whole class
Year 5H	Whole class
Year 5M	Whole class
Year 6G	Ellis
Year 6T	Wiktoria, Ayesha, Cristiano
SPORTS AWARD	Ellie-Mae (6G)
MUSIC AWARD	Symphony Hall Choir
WISE OWL AWARD	Adiyy (1R)

Well done everyone! Period – 8<sup>th</sup> – 12<sup>th</sup> July 2019

Group	% Attend
Reception CT	96.2%
Reception SS	94.6%
Year 1LP	94.6%
Year 1R	96.8%
Year 2M	94.3%
Year 2R	96%
Year 3B	97.7%
Year 3M	94.3%
Year 4B	97.6%
Year 4G	96.3%
Year 5H	94.1%
Year 5M	97%
Year 6G	95.9%
Year 6T	97.9%

## Congratulations and Best Wishes

Miss Randell will be getting married this summer. We wish Miss Randell and her future husband Myles, a wonderful day and joyful life together.

## **Prayers**

Please pray for all of our Year 6 leavers. We pray that they will experience happiness and success.

School breaks up for the summer holidays today and re-opens for the Autumn Term on Tuesday 3rd September 2019 at 8.55 am.

Have a wonderful summer holiday!

Yours sincerely,

## R Baker and staff

























